
Dear 5SP,  

 

I am writing to let you know that I am thinking of you all and I am missing you all. We are still a team 

and we will get through this together. I am sure you are all definitely starting to miss school now 

yourselves! 

Hopefully, everybody is still sticking to the new hobby 

idea and making progress ready to present what they 

have done over the isolation period when we’re back in 

school. If you have not yet found a hobby, then keep 

looking! I haven’t started improving my Chinese yet, but 

I have picked up my guitar and learnt a new song which I 

will gladly perform for the class when we are back. I have 

also tried to do some fitness to stop me from going lazy. 

I don’t know about London, but the weather in Wales 

has been absolutely lovely – it is so ironic that we have 

to isolate while the sun is out! However, luckily my 

village in Wales is in a valley (surrounded by mountains) 

and I have used my leaving the house once a day to go 

on adventures up some of these mountains.  

 

I have logged on to TTRockstars to discover that not only has a 5SP class member reoccupied the top 

spot with a speed of 0.68, but we have four 5SP students who are rock heroes now and twelve 5SP 

students in the top 30 out of the whole school! Come on 5SP! Let’s see if we can get more up there.  

As for Bug club, some of you are still not using it enough, this either means you are reading so many 

books already or not reading whatsoever -which isn’t good. Reading is so important, so let’s have a 

push in Bug Club, I will be watching!  

Lastly, Mymaths...due to not knowing exactly when we will be back, I have decided to assign all the 

tasks on Mymaths and we will have a competition. Whoever returns to school with the most 

Mymaths completed at a satisfactory level will win a prize. I will give a prize for 3rd, 2nd and 1st. 

Remember, if there are still things you are unsure off, you can email the school using the email 

addresses given on the last letter, or you can refer to some trusted internet platforms such as BBC 

Bitesize  

 

Finally, I would just like to say I hope you are all keeping healthy and staying positive at this time. 

Use this time productively as it is rare to be given such time for yourselves. I know it is easy to sit in 

front of a TV or play video games for hours, but please ensure we all stay busy with other hobbies 

and keep up physical activity too, even if it means just going for a walk every day. 

 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

Mr. Prior. 

 

(My home town) 


